FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        FEBRUARY, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 13

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS – Carbondale, Centralia, Gibault Catholic, Hardin County-Elizabethtown, Joppa, Massac County-Metropolis, Shawnee College, Southeastern Illinois College-Harrisburg, Steeleville, Triad –Troy, Waterloo(2), West Richland-Noble

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS –Jackson, Randolph, St. Clair 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2
    PARTICIPANTS – 17
Using MyCAERT Online Curriculum, 7-12 Teachers, Marion, Clinton, Washington 

  Counties Teachers’ Institute, Centralia – 9
Agricultural Education Resources, Pre-Service Ag Ed Teachers, SIU, Carbondale - 8
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
FFA Alumni State Conference and District Meeting, Springfield

PAS State Conference, Springfield

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Website Meeting with Programmer, Springfield
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1955     
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 8
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Wrote and Sent Letter of Recommendation for Justin Nutter
Updated Summary of Schools with Ag Courses Approved for NCAA Science Eligibility
Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I am concerned about the increased requirements and costs for teacher certification which may decrease the number of ag ed student teachers.  Student use of an electronic notebook to access e-units will prove to be a great asset in strengthening current ag programs and encouraging schools to add an ag ed program.  The ‘free’ electronic textbook is a great curriculum resource when marketing an Ag/FFA program to administrators.  Soon NCAA will not allow any agriculture courses to meet their eligibility requirements.  Their current review of high school courses is eliminating most all ag courses.  
